
From: Victoria Smith <Smith@sctennis.com>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/11/2013 8:43:22 AM
Subject: Governor's Volunteer Awards

Christian –
 
Hey!  I have been in contact with Leigh LeMoine about trying to secure 30 minutes of the Governor’s time in early 
May.  At this point we will need to find a date in the middle part of May for the Governor’s Volunteer Awards.  Can 
you help me to get on her schedule?
 
Thanks,
 

Victoria Smith, CVP
Office Supervisor | Executive Assistant |
Annual Meeting Coordinator |Volunteer Coordinator
USTA South Carolina
18 Woodcross Dr
Columbia, SC 29212
1.803.781.2574
smith@sctennis.com
USTA SC Annual Meeting - Wild Dunes Resort - Isle of Palms, SC - Dec. 6-9, 2013
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